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Editor’s [Half] Notes 
 

Dear Teachers and Colleagues, 
 
Fall is in full swing. As an introvert, I find myself winding up each time one of my new students comes to 
the door. “Will they like me today? How did their first week of practicing go? Are they already looking 
for a new teacher and just haven’t told me yet?” Then the lesson starts, and the fears slip away and we are 
making music together, and more often than not, they are smiling. This honeymoon might end in the 
coming weeks, but for now, I have the opportunity to welcome them into the world of joyful music 
making, and it’s a good thing. 
 
Be encouraged. Love your students well. Make music together! 
 
Sincerely 
Neil Patton 
Con Brio Editor 

 
October Meeting 

This is to remind you that the Eugene OMTA October meeting will take place a week earlier on October 
5th instead of October 12th. It will be at the First Congregational Church, 1050 E 23rd Ave.  We will meet 
at 9:00 for refreshment, our business meeting will be at 9:30, and then the presentation begins at 10:30.  
 
Our OMTA State President, Cindy Petersen's lecture will include: The tangible benefits of MTNA 
membership, the national certification process, and some useful apps for private teaching. I think it would 
be especially interesting to our new member! 
 
See you this next Monday! 
 
 

Con Brio 
October 2015 
Con Brio is the newsletter of the Eugene Chapter of OMTA, published and distributed monthly, except July and August. 
 
President: David Cragun,  Vice-President: Genevieve Mason,  Treasurer: Wyatt Burger, 
Corresponding Sec: Fern McArthur,   Recording Sec: Neil Patton,   Past President: Delores Tiktin 
Con Brio founder and first publisher: Lea Mirabella 
All materials for publication are due on the last Sunday of each month . 
Con Brio is posted on the Eugene District website on the Wednesday prior to the monthly meeting. 
Neil Patton, editor 
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Welcome New Members to Eugene OMTA, Fall 2015 

 
We are pleased to welcome 6 new members to our district this fall.  I hope new members will take the 
time to submit your bios and picture to our Con Brio editor, Neil Patton, neil@pattonmusic.com,  for 
publication in future issues of our newsletter so we can get to know you.  It is our goal to make all new 
members feel welcome and part of the group as soon as possible.   Our membership committee will be 
assigning mentors to new members within the next few weeks so you should expect a call from a mentor 
soon.   Mentors will be current members willing to answer questions and guide you through participating 
in our many student activities and teacher training opportunities.  New members include: 
 
Peter Brownlee, from Central Oregon, joining as dual membership. 
 
Tessira German, student, University of Oregon, Piano 
 
Cara Haxo, student, University of Oregon, Piano 
 
Heather Kunz, Active Member, Piano, just moved here from Canada with husband and 2 children.  We 
look forward to her energy and enthusiasm for teaching piano. 
 
Matthew Pavilanis, Active Member, Piano, has been teaching in the area for the past 7 years and 
received his Masters in Piano Performance from the University of Oregon with Dean Kramer.    Matthew 
and his wife live in the South hills area of town with their 2 dogs.   Matthew performs piano recitals 
regularly and often features contemporary composers that are less known as well as traditional classical 
composers.  I’m looking forward to hearing his performance of the Listz Transcendental Etudes and the 
Ives Concord Sonata soon. 
 
 Toby Koenigsberg, Active Member, University of Oregon, Professor of Jazz Studies,Piano.  We are so 
grateful for Toby’s time, effort and expertise in revising the OMTA Jazz Syllabus which he presented to 
our membership at our September meeting.  The newly revised jazz syllabus is now available on the 
OMTA website.  His presentation was very well received and we all came away with great ideas on how 
to implement Jazz into our daily teaching.  Thanks Toby for being patient with us and answering all our 
questions.     
 
Nicholas Rieser, Active Member, Piano, teaches at the Harmony Roadhouse in South Eugene.  Nick plays 
jazz around town and is very active in the community.  We look forward to his enthusiasm and love for 
teaching to inspire us all.   
 
We look forward to your membership and involvement in our district.   Please call me, Sandy Hull, 
Membership Chair if you have any immediate questions at 541-485-3524 and hope to see you at future 
district meetings.  
 
Sincerely submitted, 
Sandy Hull, NCTM 
Eugene OMTA Membership Chair 
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Print subscribers to Clavier Companion already have access to the digital edition. 

Visit: http://www.claviercompanion.com/blog/80-digital-edition-access to learn how! 
 

A Look Back in Time… 
 
Wyatt Burger found a Eugene District membership list from 1984-1985, and it was a bit of fun to see 
these names again, including some who still serve and teach among us now. (Editor’s Note: As a student 
who was raised with OMTA teachers, I remember many of these names myself! I was 12 years old this 
particular year and was studying with Dorothy Munz.) 
 

          
 
 
 
The deadline for submitting articles and announcements for the November 2015 issue 

of Con Brio is Sunday, October 27, 2015. 
 

Send your news and announcements to district members between regular issues of Con Brio! 
Simply submit the news item or announcement as usual, indicating you would like it sent immediately. It 

will be formatted and sent via email to all members. 
  


